
Saint  John County Civic Roundtable

Minutes of Meeting

May 9,2016

The meeting was called to order by President Rick Lofgren at 
9:00am.
The minutes of the April 10, 2016 meeting were accepted.
The treasurer reported a balance of $1015.64 with 9 paid members.

President Lofgren introduced the guest speaker, Mr. Jason Barrett, 
E.V.P – C.A.O. Of Flagler Hospital.
Jason stated that there is a need to move (or change) the way we 
deliver health care. He outlined the new program Flagler Hospital 
is implementing to accomplish this. He said that St. Johns County 
has a unique opportunity because there is only one hospital in the 
county. Flagler's program for this change includes building a 
collaborative community for health management. To accomplish 
this, Flagler has joined a regional Coastal Community Health 
Alliance with both Baptist Health and The Southeast Georgia 
Heath System. In addition, Flagler has developed The First Coast 
Health Alliance which includes 207 local doctors.
Integrated care delivery centers around the primary care office and 
includes six other functions. Behavioral and transitional  care are 
other important parts
 of the overall integrated care function. The next step for Flagler is 
developing a Community Resource Alliance whereby community 
resources will be integrated into the health care continuum.

Other Business

1. Joy Andrews  announced that the County Budget Workshop 
Hearing will be held on 5/18-5/20 at the County 



Administration Building.
2.  Doug Worth discussed a rezoning issue in Ponte Vedra 

where the developer wishes to increase the density of homes 
proposed in a development.

3. Kerry Watson – (public health nurse) urged everyone to be 
vigilant in mosquito control to keep any Zika virus down. 
She also discussed the recent E-coli issue at the wells.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:30 am.

Submitted

Ed Olsen for Dennis Froio - Secretary


